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Dear friends,

Another jam-packed, cram-filled, rich, amazing, crazy week has
swept past us, and another session has come and gone. As one
speaker who tried to summarize the seven workshop discussion
groups said, it is a bit like trying to give people a picture of
a mighty river when all you've got is a teaspoon and a cup! The
best I can do will look like a trickle, but a sweeping flood it
has been. There's been all too little time to note much of

nature, other than through meals outside - even tea has been cut
down to three quarters of an hour. But I notice that season is
turning as dawn comes later and later as I write.

The week started with a surprise arrival at supper time last
Monday of two bus-loads of Poles, 72 in all, from around the
Jaroslaw centre. As my wife, one of the duty pair on the
accommodation team, said, 'With five we'd have been annoyed, with
that many you can only take it as a joke. We were their answer
to prayer!' Further dormitories were created, they were given a
meeting to tell them about this place they'd dropped in on on
their pilgrimage to Fatima in Portugal, they saw the Irene Laure
video in Polish, were up for an early Polish mass the following
morning, and breakfast served by their compatriots in the house
(who were most upset at their fellow Poles arrival), and were off
again. To my disappointment, we've still not quite hit the
figure of 700 for one night this summer. We've come close, but
we won't go over that number now. 'This is marvellous',
exclaimed the paid Portugese pot washer to a Portugese-speaking
friend in the conference. He likes to see the house full, and he
hasn't seen it so full for years - and he's never without pots
and pans to clean!

Through Monday and Tuesday, the house was going through a mighty
turnaround of arrivals and departures, which just about balanced
out: a jigsaw puzzle that we managed to fit together by the skin
of our teeth. Then we were into 'Change in the cities - getting
to the root of the crises in our communities'. Six red-clad,
swaying black Gospel singers, backed by drums, piano, flute and
marimba filled the great hall with sound: 'God has given us the
city/ He has given us the land/ God has given us the city/ He has
given us every man'. At the full concert on Thusday night of The
Victory Praise Singers, from Richmond, Virginia, USA, the mouths
of the plaster gargoyles round the walls of the theatre fell
open, as the rhythm and fervour brought the audience to its feet,
clapping and dancing.








